
Regular Meeting Trails End Club on January 13th, 2020.

Meeting called to order by Geoff Walker @ 8:30 a.m.

All board members present except Muriel McCallum.

Attendance:  167

Opening Prayer:  Ginger Dougherty

Pledge of Allegiance: Ellen Neffgen

New Comers to the Park: They introduced themselves.

Secretary Report:  Tom read the minutes of the last meeting.  Moved Peggy 
Anderson and 2nd by Kathy Maanika to approve the minutes as read.  
CARRIED.

Treasure’s Report: Maureen presented the treasure’s report.  Moved by John 
Kujda and 2nd by Sandy Robinson to approve the minutes as read.  CARRIED.

President’s Report:  *Geoff asked Dan if he could improve the lighting 
between the main hall and the card hall. Dan is going to get lights 
installed.*The board approved to get one pool table recovered and levelled 
for$450.00, that includes labor.  *The board is looking at ways to buy a new 
bingo system. *Geoff asked if anyone knows anything about having a steak 
and casino night in the park to raise funds for the club. Peggy Anderson, Ivy 
Harrison and Dave Prohar will be checking into it.*All monies collected from 
Trails End functions all go into the bank account. * Geoff asked Joe Moore if 
he could look into making some kind of cart to put tables on so they could be 
moved easily around the hall.  Joe is checking into it.  

Manager’s Report:  Dan mentioned to break down cardboard when putting 
into the recycling bin. Geoff mentioned to Dan that the filtering system in the 
swimming pool is not working well. Dan is going to check into it.

Old Business:  *Joyce Kudja reported that there are two more days for 
pictures January 27th and 28th. She also mentioned that anyone has medical 



issues and wants pictures taken, she could take the pictures at their house. 
*Geoff reminded the resident’s about the financial investment BBQ today.

New Business:  *Kitty Zimmerman is looking for a place to put board games, 
etc., for the resident’s to borrow and return when finished using.*Jon Gross 
asked if residents would put only aluminum products in the aluminum can 
bins at the recycle.  

Sunshine Lady:  no report.

Health:  Terry reported blood pressures will be taken prior to each Monday 
morning meeting and Thursday night dinners, in the library.

Kitchen: Bev reported that this week is going to be very busy with the Shuffle 
tournament going on in the park.  Bev introduced Marty Harper, she is going 
to be the new coordinator for the meals for the shuffle tournament. 

Activities:  The activity chairs were invited to present their activities for the 
coming weeks.

Half a Chance:  Took in $78.00 with $39.00 going to treasury and $39.00 
going to the lucky ticket holders.

Adjournment:  Roger Andrew moved that the meeting be adjourned at 9:25 
a.m.

God Bless America:  Peggy Haulteen

Recorded by Jackie Smith.


